Sugarmill Woods Crime Watch Meeting Minutes

September 13, 2010

President Dick Byrnes called the meeting to order at 3:10 pm by leading the group in the Pledge of Allegiance. Twenty-seven people attended including guests and members. Sgt. Evan and Deputy Andy Cox represented the Sheriff’s Office. Warren Blodgett attended the meeting as President of the Cypress Village Property Owners’ Association. Ed Shiller came as a representative of the Sugarmill Woods Civic Association. Guests from the Oak Village Property Owners’ Association included Vice-President Ted Swope and Association Manager Kristie Hampton.

Mr. Blodgett introduced himself and spoke about the issue of berry pickers in the greenbelt. He said that a homeowner saw “Hispanic looking men” in the greenbelt picking saw palmetto berries. The homeowner called 911 and was told that they were allowed to do this. This answer was not acceptable to the homeowners or the board. Sgt Evan explained that the Sheriff’s Department would look into the matter. He said that the 911 operator did not realize that the greenbelt is private property. He further advised that if anyone notices people in the greenbelt, call 911.  When deputies arrive, they will give the person(s) a warning, after which the offender(s) can be charged with trespassing if he/she is stopped again. Mr. Blodgett again advised that a call to the A-Frame be in order if anyone notices strange people in the greenbelt. Sgt. Evan said that civilians should not approach anyone in the greenbelt. When the OVAPOA manager reported that she had stopped berry pickers in OV after receiving a call from a homeowner, Sgt. Evan stated that this is a bad idea. He insisted that a call to 911 is the thing to do.

Sgt. Evan reminded us that a copy of the completely revised and expanded handbook is in the patrol car but it can also be downloaded. There is a memo section in the back of the binder. We should also note that during a status check, the driver should give their location (cross streets).

The date for the Sheriff’s Volunteer Appreciation program is March 11, 2011. Jason Dee Williams, son of Jerry Lee Lewis, is the planned entertainment. The volunteer decal will be in the envelope with the invitation.

The Sugarmill Woods and Dunellon Sheriff’s Offices were closed due to budget issues. The closest office is on Highway 19 in Crystal River. The Sheriff’s Office will continue to patrol our area. 

Sheriff’s Office cards are in the patrol car. They are located in the glove box and in the driver’s side door pocket.

The Citizen’s Academy is currently in week 3. The Citrus County Board of Commissioners also offers an Academy. 

The missing raincoat will be replaced.

Deputy Cox addressed the issue of crime in SMW. He stated that crime is up all over the county, but not here. The only incident in SMW involved a “guy doing doughnuts” on the golf course (vandalism). The “juvies” who have been causing problems here are all away again.

Minutes of the May meeting are on the web site: http://www.smwcw.org.

Treasurer Roger Kessinger was not at the meeting. According to President Byrnes, the balance on May 17, 2010 was $2,813.32. A deposit of a $750 donation from the Sugarmill Woods Civic Association, and other monies, including individual donations totaling $37.92 brought the balance to $3601.24 on September 1, 2010. Mike Cerny made a motion to accept the report. Neil Kline seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

There is money in the treasury to replace uniforms that date back to 2001. We will try out women’s EMT shirts to see if they fit female drivers better. Sgt Evan will generate a seniority list so that we know who has the older shirts.

The patrol car will go in for maintenance work on Mon and Tues, October 4 and 5. We hope to be given a loaner. The gas cap register is not working properly. The car needs new tires.

If anyone has a suggestion for a guest speaker contact President Byrne, or your lieutenant. Neil Kline will speak about our web site at the November meeting.

According to Sheriff Dawsy, Crime Watch is safe for at least one year. President Byrnes hopes to have the Sheriff speak to us about this situation at a future meeting.

The entry pad number is on the inside of the gas cap if anyone is ever locked out of the car.

A radio check should take place every hour. Be sure to give your location when called. Cross streets are fine.

Franks and Alice Barley are retiring after ten years of driving. Mr. Barley gave a retirement speech. Robin Gardner had a heart attack. He will be out for a while. Betty Howard, Hank McCormick, and Tom Redmond are also out ill.

The Captain’s Report is as follows:


      


June

July 

August

Man Hours


248

234

208

Miles



3203

3098

3133

Fuel Gallons


221.967
230.986
215.056

Fuel Cost


$588.13
$622.60
$576.90

Security Checks

595

602

602

Construction Sites

49

65

72

Utilities


547

444

448

The next meeting of SMWCW is October 11, 2010 at 3 pm.

Bob Tribbey moved to adjourn the meeting at 4 pm. Neil Kline seconded the motion. 

Respectfully submitted,

Michele Eisner

Secretary

